



TANKERSLEY
PARISH COUNCIL

Tankersley Parish Council
54 Somersby Avenue, Doncaster DN5 8HB
e: clerk@tankersleypc.org
www.tankersleypc.org

**MINUTES OF A MEETING OF TANKERSLEY
PARISH COUNCIL HELD 28 OCTOBER, 2024 AT THE
TANKERSLEY HUB.**

Present: Cllrs. H. Reckless P. Simpkin, A. Cocking, R. Garforth, R. Lodge

In attendance: Siani Allan – Clerk, 1 member of the public.

243. **TO A) RECEIVE ANY APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE GIVEN IN
ADVANCE OF THE MEETING AND B) TO CONSIDER THE
APPROVAL IF REASONS GIVEN FOR ABSENCE (item 1)**

None

244. **DECLARATION OF INTEREST (item 2)**

No interests declared.

245. **MATTERS RAISED BY THE PUBLIC (item 3)**

Cllr raised the issue for public notice that bins were not being emptied if damaged.

246. **PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD 23.09.24 (item 4)**

Resolved: It was resolved that the Minutes of the above meeting be confirmed as a true record of the meeting held.

247. **FINANCIAL MATTERS (item 5)**

a) Schedule of accounts and payments due

Resolved: That items to be paid, as set out in the sum of £2443.91 be received.

It was also agreed for the Clerk to spend up to £400 for a 15ft Live Christmas tree to be delivered to the welfare centre on around the 29th November and that Cllrs Simpkin, Garforth, Cocking and Lodge would receive delivery and install the tree.

- b) Resolved: That Statements for September were correct.
- c) Resolved: That Current account reconciliation statement for September is correct and Chair H. Reckless is authorised to sign.
- d) Resolved: That Deposit account reconciliation statement for September is correct and Chair H Reckless is authorised to sign.

- e) Section 137 donations

No requests received at time of agenda.

248. **PLANNING MATTERS (item 6)**

No planning matters had been received at the time of the agenda.

249. **TO CONSIDER ANY MOTIONS TO ALLOW THE CHAIR/VICE CHAIR OF THE NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN WORKING GROUP TO SPEAK (item 7)**

A meeting had been held between the neighbourhood plan w/g and Kirkwells. Minutes can be found on TPC website. The next meeting is to be held 2/12/2024.

250. **TO DISCUSS £1000 GRANT FOR JUBILEE TREES (item 8)**

Resolved: To apply for the £1000 grant to replace the damaged Jubilee Trees.

251. **TO DISCUSS ANY CORRESPONDANCE RECEIVED (Item 9)**

Cllr P. Clarney has resigned from the position of Parish Councillor.

252. **TO CONSIDER ARRANGEMENTS FOR THE ANNUAL BONFIRE EVENT (item 10)**

A volunteer meeting had been held prior to the ordinary PC meeting and the event had been advertised on both social media and the website. All arrangements were in place for the event and volunteers had been organised for set up, the day and clean up operations.

253. **TO CONSIDER ARRANGEMENTS FOR THE ANNUAL CHILDRENS CHRISTMAS PARTY (item 11)**

Resolved: Copycat had been booked for both parties taking place on the 15th December. Cllr Reckless agreed to post a plea on social media to ask for volunteers to support the event. It was agreed for the Clerk to look into gifts to be proposed at the next meeting.

254. **TO DISCUSS VACANCIES AND CO-OPTION FOR TPC (item 12)**

The Clerk had begun the process of preparing a Notice of Vacancy for both vacancies and had made BMBC aware that the notice would be posted on the 2nd of November. 14 working days must be allowed from the notice to elapse before TPC can move to co-opt. This Notice must be printed for display on usual public notice boards within the Parish and published on website.

The Clerk stated that within this 14 day window, if 10 or more parish electors request an election, TPC must then hold a by-election to fill the vacancies.

255. **TO DISCUSS GRIT BINS FOR GLEBE COURT (item 13)**

It was noted that 1.5 pallets of grit had been delivered and received by Cllrs Reckless, Simpkin, Cocking supported by the Clerk.

It was agreed to purchase a new Grit Bin up to the value of £200.

256. **TO DISCUSS THE CHANGE OF GRAZING FIELD ADJACENT TO NEW ROAD, THE STABLES, TO A RESIDENTIAL DWELLING (ITEM PROPOSED BY CLLR LODGE) (item 14)**

It was noted that the previous clerk had been in contact with local MP Stephanie Peacock, It was agreed for the Clerk to look into this and follow up.

257. **TO DISCUSS THE REMOVAL OF 2 MATURE OAK TREES REMOVED LAST YEAR (ITEM PROPOSED BY CLLR LODGE) (item 15)**

Item resolution included in above.

258. **TO DISCUSS THE ROAD BARRIERS ON A6135 (ITEM PROPOSED BY CLLR LODGE) (item 16)**

Resolved: For the Clerk to contact BMBC regarding this issue.

259. **TO DISCUSS AND AGREE REMEMBRANCE ARRANGEMENTS FOR 2024. (Item 17)**

It was noted that a wreath had been purchased by the clerk using the Clerks allowed spend. It was agreed for Cllr Reckless to lay the wreath at the Remembrance service on behalf of TPC.

260. **TO DISCUSS SPEED INDICATOR DEVICES (ITEM PROPOSED BY CLLR LODGE) (item 18)**

It was agreed for the SID to be deferred to when discussing next years budget.

261. **TO REVIEW AND ADOPT POLICIES AS PREPARED BY THE CLERK (item 19)**

The following policies were reviewed and adopted:

Code of conduct, disciplinary, document retention, filming and recording, FOI, GDPR, grant awarding, grievance, model publication scheme, policies & procedures and vexatious.

262. **TO PROPOSE ADDITIONAL AGENDA ITEMS FOR OCTOBERS MEETING (item 16)**

No additional agenda items were requested.

THIS CONCLUDED THE BUSINESS OF THE MEETING

SignedChair of Council

Date